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     I have talked to people about the simple gospel of Jesus Christ.  When explaining what the Bible teaches about the plan of salvation some respond by saying, "That's not what my parents or my grandparents believed and taught."   Of course, it is a wonderful thing to have had parents who were diligent in teaching the Bible to their children.  Paul commended the mother and grandmother of Timothy for teaching Timothy the way of the Lord.  But, should we accept without question what we have been taught?  Is it ever wrong to study on our own and reach our own conclusions about a particular subject?    


      


     I have talked to church members about certain "church doctrines,"  (which sometimes are nothing more than traditions) pointing out there may be another understanding of the subject or passage only to be told, "That's not what brother __________ taught about that."    Again, we should be thankful for preachers and elders and church members who have taught us in the past.  But, we should never accept, without studying on our own, what anyone tells us is the truth.   I grew up under the teaching of some of the most respected preachers in the brotherhood but in later years as I studied on my own came to the realization that they may have not been correct in their understanding.  Paul's commendation of the Bereans should be taken seriously today.  He said they were more noble than the Thessalonians because they searched the scriptures every day to see if what they were being taught was the truth ( Acts 17:11).  I have to admit that there are several things that I was taught when younger by my parents, Bible class teachers and preachers that I no longer believe to be correct.  These teachers were certainly honest in their understanding but may very well have been wrong.  And, I would be wrong to just accept what I have been taught without studying on my own.   Someone has well said, "I forget what I was taught and remember what I learnt."  





    As we grow spiritually, we should also be growing in our knowledge and understanding of scripture.  I heard a Christian make the statement once, "I have never changed my mind about anything I believe."  Not only is this the admission of a closed mind, it is the admission that this person is not growing.  If we are properly growing, we will unquestionably change our mind on some things we may have been taught.   Peter encourages us, "But grow in the grace and knowledge of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ" ( 2 Peter 3:18).  As the heading of this article suggests, "It is okay to doubt what you have been taught to believe."





     


     





"But, I was taught......"


     This is an expression that is heard often especially if someone is saying something or teaching something different from what we believe.   It may be a legitimate reason for rejecting something being taught, or it may simply be an excuse for an unwillingness to study a subject and reach a better understanding of truth.   We certainly should be appreciative of anyone who has helped us to come to a better knowledge of any subject, but this is no reason to not consider that we may have not been taught the truth.  














